New mission in Nigeria

The month of August is full of Congregational memories and anniversaries. Today we
commemorize the Marthyrdom of Barbastro claretian community, recalling their sacrifice and
faithfulness to Christ.

We too share the good news on the mission in Aondona - central Nigeria.

12t of August is a historic date for our mission in Nigeria. The sisters Aimee Bwala Bwala and
Felicia Kwaghvihi came to the house of the new community in Aondona - Benue state (Diocese
of Makurdi) in central Nigeria. Soon two other sisters come from Congo to form together the
community. High school founded by the diocese will be the first field of education and
evangelization in the village Aondona. It is an urgency because the children had only primary
education. With the help of teachers from other diocesan schools there will start the classes.
There are already some enrolled to start school in September and the number is growing every
day. The second field is the pastoral in the parish and formation of catechists. Many people are
still traditional African religions followers and many polygamous families. Their life is very
simple. They are supported by agriculture.

Everything is new: the place, language and culture, apostolate. We need your prayers, we
especially ask the elderly and sick sisters. Please do remember us in your prayers to listen to
what the Spirit guide us by his ways of bringing the light of the Gospel to the end of the world,
where our work is more urgent and effective.
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